
13 June, 2019 

Steven E. Wilcoxson 
P.O. Box 1501 
Saratoga, Wyoming 82331 
307-329-8896 

Mr. Jones 
Department of Environmental Quality 
Land Quality Department 
200 West 1 'r11 Street 
Cheyenne, Wyoming 82002 
307-777-7756 

RE; Mr. Richard Vincent letter dated 1-25-2019 

Dear Mr. Jones; 

In the second sentence of the second paragraph, "During the March 27, 2018 Inspection, it was 
acknowledged by Mr. Wilcoxson {Town of Saratoga Council member} that the Town of 
Saratoga instructed you to mine up to the steel retaining wall. Since it appears the Town of 
Saratoga authorized you to remove material up to 2 feet inside their property line, the LQD will 
not pursue enforcement action { also noted}. 

Since the Town of Saratoga never authorized Mr. Stevens to mine up to the steel retaining wall I 
could never acknowledge something that never took place. You do need to know that the only 
way permission could be given to mine 2 feet on Town Property would be by a vote of the entire 
Town Council and a written letter granting permission. Since there is no Town Pertnission 
given this statement is a lie. 

I am demanding these two sentences be removed from the second paragraph and the proper 
action be taken for falsifying a State of Wyoming government document. 

If the DEQ, Land Quality does not remove it pleases consider this letter as notification of intent 

t~sue. 

0--Z-
ven E. Wilcoxs 
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